OLATHE PUBLIC SCHOOLS W. B. KINTIGH, Superintendent OLATHE, KANSAS

January 23, 1945

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Professor, Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

This letter will verify our conversation by phone on January 22nd in which we made plans for you to speak to the Olathe Rotary Club on Wednesday, February 21st, at 12:00 noon.

The subject suggested is "Looking Ahead in Rotary". You may choose any subject you like for this anniversary meeting of Rotary.

We should try to give to our members a renewed and vigorous expression of Rotary service ideals and plan for intensified service in our communities and country. I am sure that you can inspire our members to do greater service now and in the future.

We will be looking forward with great pleasure to your meeting with us for this occasion.

With kindest regards,

Respectfully yours,

W. B. Kintligh

Superintendent

WBK:mr